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           TO:  All Enforcement Agencies 
 
SUBJECT:  Idaho Driver License and ID Card Changes 
 
Beginning in May 2011, and throughout the summer of 2011, the state of Idaho will: 
 

 roll out new temporary and permanent driver license and new ID card designs with 
enhanced security features, produced on a more durable plastic than before; and 

 
 change from an over-the-counter to a central issuance process.  

  
These two changes will help prevent counterfeiting, reduce the risk of identity theft and fraud, 
and result in savings in driver license and ID card production costs for the state of Idaho, 
without raising the price of the documents for customers.   
 
Current Idaho driver licenses and ID cards remain valid until it is time for the customer to 
renew. 
 
Please see the attached two-page fact sheet for a summary of the enhanced security features, 
and for examples of how the new temporary driver license, permanent driver license, and ID 
card will look. 
 
If you have questions about Idaho’s new driver license and ID card program, please contact the 
Idaho Transportation Department, Division of Motor Vehicles, by telephone at (208) 334-8000, 
or online at:  www.itd.idaho.gov/DMV/centralissuance.htm 
 
Please share this information with appropriate staff, including all road patrol enforcement 
officers.  Thank you. 
 
              Barbara J. Fiala 
 Commissioner 


